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Jacksonville Waterways Commission

Lori Boyer, Chair

JACKSONVILLE WATERWAYS COMMISSION MINUTES-approved
City Council Chamber
9:30 a.m.

The monthly meeting of the Jacksonville Waterways Commission was called to order on Wednesday, July 19, 2017, at 9:30 a.m. in the Council Chamber, by the Chair, Council Member Lori Boyer.

In attendance: Council Members Lori Boyer (Chair), Al Ferraro (Vice Chair); Council Members Aaron Bowman and Jim Love were excused; Commissioners Gary Anderson, Garrett N. Barket, Lane T. Burnett, Steven Davis, Jill D. Haskell, Raymond S. Pringle, Jr., Steve Swann, Michelle Tappouni, Ex-Officio; Commissioners Jed Davis, Ralph C. Hodges and Marshall Adkison, Ex Officio, were excused; Assistant General Counsel Paige Johnston; Dr. Quinton White, Jacksonville University; Captain Jim Suber, Waterways Coordinator/Harbor Master; Jordan Elsbury, Administration; Legislative Assistant Philip Zamarron; John J. Jackson, Council Research Division.  See attached sign-in sheet for additional attendees.
The Commission voted to approve the minutes for the June 14, 2017 meeting as distributed.
The second item on the agenda was Ordinance 2017-382, a small-scale land use amendment that made changes in the Comprehensive Plan for Wilson Boulevard on the City’s Westside.  The land use change has an impact on the waterways that abut the site.
Ed Lukacovic, City Planner III, Planning & Development Department, made the presentation that explained what the land use amendment entails.  The land use amendment will be considered by the Planning Commission on July 20, 2017; the first City Council hearing will be on July 25th; the Council’s LUZ Committee will review the matter on August 1, 2017 and the final City Council hearing will be on August 8, 2017.
The site is located on the north side of Wilson Boulevard between Jammes Drive and Ellershaw Road.  The size of the site is 4.35 acres; the land use amendment would reduce the land use designation of 2.5 acres of that site. The current land use designation is LDR & MDR.  The current and proposed zoning designation: RLD-60, RMD-A & RMD-D to CRO & PBF-2.  The sub-drainage basin: Williamson Creek to the Cedar River, that drains into the Ortega River and thereafter drains into the St Johns River.
Mr. Lukacovic’s PowerPoint displayed a current land use map, a field sheet that depicted other parcels and structures that abut the site, an aerial photo and photographs of northerly, westerly and easterly views of Wilson Boulevard.  The soil was described as surrency loamy fine sand that frequently floods.  Mr. Lukacovic further explained the landcover, wetlands, flood zones and elevations and the drainage basins of the area.  
Mr. Lukacovic explained that the applicant for the land use amendment expects to develop professional offices on the site.

The Chair, Council Member Boyer, referenced portions of the Comprehensive Plan that require the Jacksonville Waterways Commission to vet land use amendments.  She requested that Mr. Lukacovic provide Philip Zamarron, the Commission’s Legislative Assistant, with the Comprehensive Plan language so that he could forward the material to Waterways Commissioners.  

Mr. Lukacovic fielded numerous questions about the land use amendment.  

Alberta Hipps, agent for the applicant, Betsy Towers, provided further explanation of the land use amendment.

The Chair requested that the applicant consider placing the remaining LDR portion of the property in a Conservation Land Use designation prior to the upcoming LUZ Committee meeting.

Commissioner Steve Swann made a motion to recommend approval of Ordinance 2017-382; Commissioner Raymond Pringle seconded the motion.  By a vote of 8-0, the Commission voted to recommend approval of the ordinance.

Next on the agenda was the monthly update on the status of the St.  Johns River and manatees.  Dr. Quinton White explained that he has been regularly monitoring the NOAA (National Oceanic Aeronautic Administration) sensors in our area; there are 19 of them.
Dr. White reported that salinity in the St. Johns River is fluctuating.  When the tide is high, the salinity is considerable.  Conversely, there is less salinity at low tide.  He reported that the water temperature is fluctuating as well.  Dr. White explained that the recent heavy rainfall has resulted in considerable storm water run-off of fertilizer- related nutrients into the river.  The run-off has triggered algae blooms, particularly in Doctors Lake; the bloom will move in our direction in time.  In response to a question, Dr. White explained that residential run-off accounts for at least 80% of the algae blooms; another 20% is linked to agricultural and industrial discharge into the river.
Dr. White indicated that he is continually monitoring the artificial reefs that the City deployed into the St. Johns River south of the Fuller Warren Bridge.

Dr. White reported that there have been no manatee fatalities in the last month. There have been four manatee deaths in the course of the year.  Dr. White reported on efforts to rescue a dolphin that had been spotted entangled in a crab trap line.  Repeated efforts to track and locate the dolphin were to no avail.
Dr. White reported that work on the Maritime Management Plan is currently in the writing stage.  He feels that that the City has to do a better job in publicizing the maritime resources and assets that are already available.
Council Member Boyer requested that Dr. White and Ex-Officio Commissioner Michelle Tappouni, who represents the Environmental Protection Board, meet with the EPB and other bodies to ascertain whether or not water standards are being met. Improved water quality standards  in the St. Johns River was a significant goal set by  the River Accord  in 2006 by the City, JEA, the Florida Department of Environmental Protection and the St. Johns River Water Management District.  Ms. Boyer would like to have report at the next Waterways Commission meeting.
The Commission next looked at the Non-Motorized, Sports, and Entertainment subcommittees’ recommendations.  Ms. Boyer wanted to identify specific responsibilities for actions to be taken.  The Chair read the recommendations of each subcommittee and determined if any of the recommendations had been implemented and who, in particular, is responsible for implementation.  

The Chair announced that the Tourist Development Council (TDC) had awarded a contract to Visit Jacksonville and the Dalton Agency to market tourism and the City’s many assets.
Katie Mitura, with Visit Jacksonville staff, would assist in efforts to create a website where many of the recommendations of the subcommittees could be placed.  Ms. Boyer assigned many of the recommendations to different parties such as the Parks & Recreation Department, the Sports & Entertainment Office and others for follow-up on the status of recommendations and reporting back to the Commission.  

Commissioner Garrett Barket explained why he felt that an in-house City website was an appropriate venue for publicizing the City’s maritime assets.  Explaining that such an undertaking is likely going to require funding from the City Council, the Chair requested that Commissioner Barket and Jordan Elsbury from the Mayor’s Office meet with the City’s IT staff to discuss what the estimated costs would be in developing a website.  The Chair contended that a website should also include non-City owned attractions such state as National Parks sites.
The Chair requested that shoreline fishing be added to the “to do” list of recommendations that the Commission should assess.  She is particularly interested in specifying where fishing is legally permitted from the shoreline.
In Public Comments, James Richardson, Administrator, the Environmental Protection Board, announced the 2017 Environmental Protection Board-University of North Florida’s annual Environmental Symposium.  This year’s event will be on September 15th.  The theme of the symposium is “Achieving and Empowering a Sustainable Community and Thriving Economy.”  Keynote speaker will be the Mayor of St. Augustine Florida, Nancy Shaver.

John Nooney remarked on the City’s artificial reefs, the ADA kayak launch at the Duval County School Board property on the river and the ADA kayak operation video that Commissioner Pringle had aired at the previous Commission meeting.

There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 11:18 a.m.

John J. Jackson, Council Research Division (904) 630-1729

August 9, 2017

Posted: 2:00 P.M.
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